STATE OFNEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 14, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.
Jay Croteau will be absent for the next meeting.
Jay Croteau worked on updating the website.
The selectmen signed payroll.
Jay Croteau will contact Jane Hurst about her tax bill.

The selectmen discussed the proposed addition to the fire station, the proximity to the boundary line,
what to do with the brush truck and the need for increased facilities.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes.

Bruce Smith brought up the problem of people living in campers as permanent dwellings outside of the
recreation area. After discussion, the selectmen will wait until after October to see if the issue is
resolved.

Bruce Smith has reviewed the Emergency Plan. Jay Croteau and Eric Eichner will each take a turn
reviewing the plan before accepting it.

The DES is willing to permit the town to use a Wetlands Permit for the Joslin Road bridge abutment and
will review the historical context for the last emergency permit

Bruce Smith is still working on the Lower Pond Rd permitting and diligently working on having the work
done this year with a possible amendment for the elliptical culvert. The selectmen would like to
maintain the width of the road. The selectmen will also consider the cost to do nothing on the road.

Bruce Smith and Durwin Clark decided on the culvert repairs of the Upper Pond Road. Durwin Clark will
order the culverts within the next couple of weeks.

The Town of Surry received $22,000.00 from SB38 Highway Block Grant. The Town of Surry will hold a
hearing on August 28, 2017 to receive the money in excess of $10,000.00 permitted to the town.

The selectmen read the ADA requirements for Municipal Buidlings.
The selectmen signed and the sent the second letter to the Harrimans regarding the new culvert.

Fred Bretton spoke with the selectmen about a private road for Helen Smith.



John Davis has been notified about the missing tax cut documentation.

The Town of Surry has received copies of the Army Corp of Engineers permitting for the Dort Road
snowmobile bridge repair.

The selectmen reviewed the Tappen lot with John Davis and the two driveway entrances on the state
road.

John Davis asked if there had been a response to the wetlands complaints.
The selectmen updated the Planning Board notice with the new meeting time.
Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



